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RHODES AVENUE
PRIMARY SCHOOL




Year 3                                        Autumn Term 2022
                                             Curriculum News Letter (Termly Class Letter)        

Class Teachers: Aileen Cronin, Sarah Chambers and Evie Ley
Support Teacher: 

Teaching Assistants: Karima, Cansu and Jo  

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to Year 3, we are so happy to see all the children back in school after what we hope was a restful and enjoyable summer. We will be welcoming the children back to school thoughtfully and encouraging and celebrating their friendships and connections within school. Below is some information relating to the learning and activities in Year 3.
In English, there will be a strong cross-curricular link with our topic ‘Stone Age to Iron Age’. We will be using a key text called ‘Stone Age Boy’ to support our ideas for writing. Within this term, we will be focussing on building confidence and writing fluency. Handwriting and key word spellings will be covered in class. It is always handy to put the statutory word list on the fridge and ask your child to spell a few words from the list every day for a minute to help your children to spell these key words correctly. Our speaking and listening focus for the term will be based on encouraging children to talk and listen confidently in different situations. Our grammar focus for the term will be on learning to understand when to use different forms of punctuation to enhance writing, understanding different word classes (nouns, verbs, adverbs and adjectives) and to sustain writing in the correct tense and person. 
In Maths, we will be consolidating and building on their understanding of place value in numbers up to and beyond 1000. They will compare and order numbers up to 1000 and learn to read and write these numbers in figures and in words. They will go on to practise methods of addition and subtraction, multiplication and division. A big section of the maths’ curriculum is reasoning – this is where the children will apply their mathematically knowledge to solving real life problems. It is expected that children will practise their times table facts and quick recall of number facts at home as well as at school, in order to consolidate their learning and improve their understanding of number. By the end of year 3 the expectation is to learn the 3, 4, 6 and 8 times tables in addition to the 2, 5, and 10 times tables, which they should already know. At the end of Year 4, the children will need to complete a statutory times tables assessment. The more practise the children have, the better.
In Science our first topic is Animals including Humans. This half term the children will be 
identifying that animals, including humans, need the right types and amount of nutrition, and that they cannot make their own food; they get nutrition from what they eat. We will also identify that humans and some other animals have skeletons and muscles for support, protection and movement.
This half term, our topic is ‘Stone Age to Iron Age’. Our topic has a History focus. After half term, our topic will be ‘Learning from Others-Christianity’ which will be an R.E. focus.
In History, the children will learn to describe events and periods linked to The Stone Age and The Iron Age. They will appreciate what life would have been like for our early ancestors, thinking about their social setting, how they communicated, what they ate and how they hunted. Children will study how archaeologists help us to understand more about what happened in the past.  They will describe events from the past using a timeline, using the words ‘ancient’, ‘century’ and ‘prehistory’. Through research, children will identify similarities and differences between given periods in history.

In Religious Education children will discuss similarities and differences between religious people. They will learn to describe what a believer might learn from different religious stories. We will compare what influences us and others. In Year 3 the focus will be on Christianity, with links to other religions. Throughout Key Stage 2, children will have the opportunity to focus on various religions in depth. 
For PE we would ask the children to bring in a PE kit to keep in their lockers for the duration of the half term.This includes a Rhodes Avenue T-shirt (available from the school office), navy shorts, jogging bottoms, a warm top and appropriate footwear.  Please ensure all long hair is tied back.
In Music children will be learning to sing with others in groups, focusing on singing in tune with expression. They will learn to use the correct terminology to describe the structure of compositions, and will also discuss what they like and dislike. 
In Art children will be designing cave paintings and clay pots, linking to our topic. Children will also explore tone, line, pattern and colour. In Design and Technology children will be investigating, designing and making Stone Age tool pouches.  
In French children will be introduced to the basic conversational dialogue. We encourage the children to share what they have learnt at school when they return home, to develop their confidence in speaking French.  There will also be online activities for the children to participate in.
Ourselves and Others

This term’s focus: First Aid (Bites and Stings)

· Understand the severity of head injuries

· Ensure the safety of themselves and others

· Assess a casualty’s condition calmly and identify an allergic reaction to a bite or sting

· Comfort and reassure a casualty who has been bitten or stung

· Seek medical help if required

· Understand how to call for help

Our school uses the PSHE Association, St John’s Ambulance and Christopher Winter Project (CWP) lessons and resources when delivering RSHE.  Further information regarding the teaching of  RSHE can be found in our (RSHE) policy which can be accessed from our Policies page on our school website.  The schemes of work for each year can be found on the Curriculum page on our school website.

Years 1-4 to also include the following:

Parents do not have the right to withdraw their children from any aspects of the RSHE curriculum in Years 1-6.

Year 5 and 6 to also include the following:

Parents do not have the right to withdraw their children from Relationships and Health Education. Parents have the right to withdraw their children from any aspects of the non-statutory and/or non-Science curriculum components of Sex Education within RSHE.  Parents wishing to withdraw their children must inform the Headteacher in writing of their wishes using the proforma in Appendix 3 of our RSE policy.
Forest School
Children will need to have a pair of wellies for Forest School. Each class will have a half term each in the forest over the course of the year. Please keep an eye on the weekly newsletter for confirmation of which class will be when. 
Reading 

Reading will focus on fluency and confidence. The children will be reading individually with their class teacher at the start of the term and they will also be completing some comprehension tasks.  We will be focussing on reading for pleasure and encouraging the children to read both in the classroom and to take home books of their choice from the school. The children will continue to keep a reading journal in their book bag where they will have the opportunity to write in it at school and home. Children should be encouraged to read for at least ten minutes a day. Please continue to ask your children reading comprehension questions about what they have read. 
Book Bags

We would like the children to bring in their yellow reading book bags every Monday so that they can change their book and spend some time writing in their reading journals at school.  They will then be sent home on Wednesday for the remainder of the week. 
Home Learning

During each term there are three projects that the children can complete at home and then bring them in to school. It is also expected that the children will read daily at home and regularly practice their times tables. Children all have a log in for Timestable Rockstars. Power Maths books can also be purchased at the cost of £2 each term, these can be used to support your child’s numeracy learning at home if you wish.  More details on this and the range of projects will be in the weekly newsletter which is uploaded to the Year 3 page on the website every Friday. 
Healthy Schools
As part of school policy and our commitment to being a Healthy School, children may bring a playtime snack of fresh fruit and/or vegetables. Water bottles should be brought to school daily clearly labelled. 
Behaviour
Please spend some time reading our Whole School Behaviour policy. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us.

https://rhodesavenue.school/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/Behaviour-for-learning-Spring-2020-final.pdf
Important Autumn term dates for your diaries:
	Half term
	Monday 24th October – Friday 28th October 2022

	School Trip 
	Monday 19th September 2022

	End of term
	Friday 16th December 2022

	Back to school
	Wednesday 4th January 2022


If you have any questions or queries, please do remember we are always here to help.  

Please email the school office and we will get back to you as soon as possible.   
We looking forward to a happy return to school,

Aileen, Sarah and Evie.
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